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FRIENDS OF WHITE ROSE HOUSE NEWSLETTER                                                 JANUARY 2018
Dear “Friends”
A Happy New Year to you all.  I hope you had an enjoyable festive season and are renewed for the year ahead. 
Before going on to what we have planned for 2018, let us take time to reflect on 2017 which was a very successful year for us with a record £4,614.26 being raised, not counting annual subscriptions.   Well done to everyone who worked at events and to those who supported them.  The breakdown goes as follows:
Already reported on but an update on the figures:

Summer Afternoon Tea:  £467.42

Sponsored Walk:  £3003.40.  This figure will increase once we have the gift aid on some sponsorship.

Since then:

Quiz night:  £350.00  Special thanks to Robert and Wendy Dickenson.  Robert devised the quiz, which was well balanced and entertaining with some easy questions and a few which could have been taken from Mastermind!  Wendy cooked the lovely supper.  The compliments on both quiz and supper were widespread.  The good news is that they are willing to do it all again this October.  
St Crux:  £793.44   Thank you to everyone who took part or donated produce.  It was a particularly cold November day.  Nevertheless, we had some hardy souls manning outside stalls.  We had a good number of customers but at lunch time some looked at how full it was inside and left.  Had we been fortunate enough to get a summer date, we would have had tables outside for them.  That said almost £800 is a substantial contribution to our funds and testimony to the good food on offer.  We did have some surplus produce left over which was not wasted.  Food was taken to the centre for the homeless, books went to a charity shop in Walmgate and bric a brac and toys were donated to Barnados in Brayton.
Thankfully, we will not be required to work so hard this year.  Even though major expenditure is not anticipated by the management committee of White Rose House at present, we will continue fund raising so that we have a contingency fund.
2018 events

Annual Review:  Saturday, 3rd March at 2.30pm.  Please come and join us for tea and cake.   We will look at what we have done in 2017 and plans for 2018.  Your ideas are welcome.

Would you like to join the committee? – there is a vacancy.  
Subscriptions are due at this meeting.  Did you know that they were set at £5 per annum in 2005?  It is time they were reviewed and a modest increase will be proposed.  You will not be asked to pay your subs on arrival as the increase will have to be put to the membership for approval.   This will ease the queue at the door, but you will still be given a free raffle ticket.  Other benefits and ideas will also be put to the meeting, so do come along and see what they are.  We want to know what you think.
We still need to increase our membership and you are encouraged to bring someone new to this meeting so that they may see that we are a friendly group with a beautiful building to support.  Membership is open to all, male or female, from Girlguiding or beyond.
Afternoon Tea:  History has presented us with a wonderful theme for this year as it is 100 years since the first women got the vote.  Do join in with us, whether you are wearing a fancy period hat or carrying a “Votes for Women” placard. Note the date of Thursday 7th June. Tickets priced at £7 will be available at the Annual Review and afterwards from committee members.
Autumn Quiz:   We are proposing to hold the quiz on a Friday evening in October.   It is in the planning stage at the moment.   More details will be available at the Annual Review.
If you have been passed this newsletter by another member, and use email, please send me a message so that I have your email address and can send it direct to you next time.
On behalf of the Friends of White Rose House Committee, I send you best wishes for 2018 and look forward to seeing you at events.

Pamela Yates, Secretary.

Committee Membership is:  

Chair:  Wendy Dickenson, tel:  01904 782210, email wendydickenson@hotmail.co.uk
Secretary:  Pamela Yates, tel: 01904 728423, email pamelaanneyates@outlook.com
Treasurer:  Kate Bonney, tel: 01904 758029, email katebonney3@gmail.com 
Members:

Liz Laming. tel: 01653 618527 email lizlaming@hotmail.co.uk 

Colette Ward:  tel:  07949 704694, email: cwsunny58@gmail.com 

Helen Ives, tel: 01904 704117, email: 51helenives@gmail.com 

Carole Wilson, tel: 01757 704847, email: caroleguides@gmail.com
Micki Stokoe, mickistokoe@hotmail.co.uk 
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